
MINUTES 
 

The Garrett County Board of License Commissioners / Liquor Control Board held their 
monthly meeting on Thursday, June 13, 2019 at 9:00 AM in the Commissioner’s Public 
Meeting Room 209.  Present for the meeting was Chairperson Michael Fratz, Commissioner 
Lisa Herman and Administrator to the Board Deborah Owston. 
 
Chairperson Fratz called the meeting to order.  The Board signed mileage sheets. 
 
The Board approved the May 7, 2019 minutes.  Chairperson Fratz made the motion.  The 
motion was seconded by Commissioner Herman and unanimously approved. 
 
There was general discussion before the hearings.  The 2019 legislative bills for Garrett 
County HB 723 / SB 547 go into effect on July 1, 2019 – Chapter 689.  The 2019 alcoholic 
beverage license approval and late application were discussed.  The Board approved the 
renewal applications that were submitted.  Wilhelm Recreation conducted a Cash Bash 
fundraiser on May 18, 2019.  The Celtic Festival was held on June 1, 2019.  The Friendsville 
VFRD and Maryland Meadworks LLC provided the alcohol.  A discussion took place about 
the late notification and lack of organization.  The Board decided that next year the event 
organizer must meet with the Board.  The Chamber of Commerce BAH will be held on June 
13, 2019 at Garrett College.  The Pawn Run Saloon license was transferred on June 1, 
2019.  Roger Resh of Grantsville Liquors passed away on May 12, 2019.  A Certificate of 
Permission was issued to Carol Lawson on May 20, 2019.  Don Patron restaurant is working 
on submitting an application for the July LCB meeting.  The local resident will be Jessica 
Salinas.  Sandy Fazenbaker is working on submitting a transfer application for the license 
at Hilltop Restaurant for the July meeting.  Craig Phillips of CGP MD Foods, LLC is 
purchasing Browning’s Shop N Save in Oakland.  Pat and Michelle Hudnall are working on 
submitting an application for the Vagabond Taproom on Alder Street.  Cindy’s Place will 
probably transfer at the end of the year.  John’s Corner requested approval for the Delivery 
Option and Draft Beer effective July 1, 2019.  The Board approved the request.  The license 
upgrades will go into effect once the issuing and annual fees are satisfied.  Compliance 
checks were conducted on May 18, 2019, June 3, 2019 and June 10, 2019.  There were 31 
checks attempted with one violation.  Hav-A-Lot store in Bloomington appears to have 
closed on June 1, 2019. 
 

A license hearing was held at 9:20 AM for a Special Class “C” Per Diem 2-day BWL License 
for the Grantsville Lions Club.  The license will be used on June 29, 2019 at the Grantsville 
Town Park during the Grantsville Days celebration.  Applicants for the license are Jeremy 
Layman and Duane Stein II.  Mr. Layman was present for the hearing.  The beer trailer will 
be set up in the lawn between the ball field and stage.  Ms. Owston read the responses from 
the questions on the Special Class C “Notification of Event” form that was submitted with 
the application.  Chairperson Fratz made a motion to approve the Special Class “C” Per 
Diem License for use on June 29, 2019 at the Grantville Town Park.  The motion was 
seconded by Commissioner Herman and approved.  After the appropriate fees were paid, 
the license will be issued.   
 
A license hearing was held at 9:40 AM for a Special Class “C” Per Diem 2-day BWL License 
for Garrett Trails, Inc.  The license will be used on June 22, 2019 outside in the parking lot 



areas of Garrett College.  Applicants for the license are Steve Green and Mike Logsdon.  
Ms. Ashlee Boyd, of Garrett Trails was present for the hearing.  The beer trailer will be set 
up outside in the parking lot as noted on the map provided in the application.  Ms. Owston 
read the responses from the questions on the Special Class C “Notification of Event” form 
that was submitted with the application.  Chairperson Fratz made a motion to approve the 
Special Class “C” Per Diem License for use on June 22, 2019 at the Garrett College.  The 
motion was seconded by Commissioner Herman and approved.  After the appropriate fees 
were paid, the license was issued.  . 
 
The next regular meeting of the Board of License Commissioners is scheduled for Thursday, 
July 11, 2019. 
 
There being no further business to discuss, Chairperson Fratz made a motion to adjourn the 
meeting.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Herman and approved. 
 
 
 
 
              June 11, 2019   

    Michael J. Fratz                          Date 
       Chairperson    


